
Fraudulent website and internet
banking login screen related to Bank
of China (Hong Kong) Limited

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) wishes to alert members of the
public to a press release issued by Bank of China (Hong Kong) Limited
relating to a fraudulent website and an internet banking login screen, which
have been reported to the HKMA. A hyperlink to the press release is available
on the HKMA website.
 
     The HKMA wishes to remind the public that banks will not send SMS or
emails with embedded hyperlinks which direct them to the banks' websites to
carry out transactions. They will not ask customers for sensitive personal
information, such as login passwords or one-time password, by phone, email or
SMS (including via embedded hyperlinks).
 
     Anyone who has provided his or her personal information, or who has
conducted any financial transactions, through or in response to the website
or login screen concerned, should contact the bank using the contact
information provided in the press release, and report the matter to the
Police by contacting the Crime Wing Information Centre of the Hong Kong
Police Force at 2860 5012.

March 2024 issue of “Hong Kong Monthly
Digest of Statistics” now available

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) published today (March 15)
the March 2024 issue of the "Hong Kong Monthly Digest of Statistics" (HKMDS).
 
     Apart from providing up-to-date statistics, this issue also contains a
feature article entitled "The Profile of Persons Residing in Private Elderly
Homes in 2023".
 
"The Profile of Persons Residing in Private Elderly Homes in 2023"
 
     A survey was conducted by C&SD during July to August 2023 to collect the
age-sex profile of persons residing in private elderly homes (PEH). Results
of the survey together with some other administrative records are used in the
General Household Survey to estimate the age-sex profile of the land-based
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non-institutional population of Hong Kong. This feature article gives a brief
account of the results of the 2023 round of the Annual Survey on Profile of
Inmates of PEH.
 
     For enquiries about this feature article, please contact the General
Household Survey Section (3) of the C&SD (Tel: 2887 5208; email:
ghs@censtatd.gov.hk).
 
     Published in bilingual form, the HKMDS is a compact volume of official
statistics containing about 130 tables. It collects up-to-date statistical
series on various aspects of the social and economic situation of Hong Kong.
Topics include population; labour; external trade; National Income and
Balance of Payments; prices; business performance; energy; housing and
property; government accounts, finance and insurance; and transport,
communications and tourism. For selected key statistical items, over 20
charts depicting the annual trend in the past decade and quarterly or monthly
trend in the recent two years are also available. Users can download the
Digest at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1010002&scode=460).
 
     Enquiries about the contents of the Digest can be directed to the
Statistical Information Dissemination Section (1) of the C&SD (Tel: 2582
4738; email: gen-enquiry@censtatd.gov.hk).

Hong Kong’s Gross National Income and
external primary income flows for the
fourth quarter of 2023 and the whole
year of 2023

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) released today (March 15)
the preliminary statistics on Hong Kong's Gross National Income (GNI) and
related figures for the fourth quarter of 2023 and the whole year of 2023.
 
     Hong Kong's GNI, which denotes the total income earned by Hong Kong
residents from engaging in various economic activities, increased
significantly by 11.6% in the fourth quarter of 2023 over a year earlier to
$849.6 billion at current market prices. The Gross Domestic Product (GDP),
estimated at $794.6 billion at current market prices in the same quarter,
recorded a 8.5% increase over a year earlier. The value of GNI was larger
than GDP by $55.0 billion in the fourth quarter of 2023, which was equivalent
to 6.9% of GDP in that quarter, mainly attributable to a net inflow of
investment income.
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     After netting out the effect of price changes over the same period, Hong
Kong's GNI increased by 7.5% in real terms in the fourth quarter of 2023 over
a year earlier. The corresponding GDP in the same quarter increased by 4.3%
in real terms.
 
     Hong Kong's total inflow of primary income, which mainly comprises
investment income, estimated at $475.2 billion in the fourth quarter of 2023
and equivalent to 59.8% of GDP in that quarter, recorded a significant
increase of 10.4% over a year earlier. Meanwhile, total primary income
outflow, estimated at $420.3 billion in the fourth quarter of 2023 and
equivalent to 52.9% of GDP in that quarter, also increased by 4.8% over a
year earlier.
 
     As for the major components of investment income inflow, direct
investment income (DII) decreased by 3.2% from a year earlier, mainly due to
the decrease in earnings of some prominent local enterprises from their
direct investment abroad. Portfolio investment income (PII) recorded a
significant increase of 31.9% over a year earlier, mainly attributable to the
increase in interest income received by resident investors from the holdings
of non-resident debt securities and the increase in dividend income received
by resident investors from their holdings of non-resident equity securities.
 
     Regarding the major components of investment income outflow, DII
decreased by 1.7% from a year earlier, mainly due to the decrease in earnings
of some prominent multinational enterprises from their direct investment in
Hong Kong. PII decreased by 2.3%, mainly attributable to the decrease in
dividend payout to non-resident investors from their holdings of resident
equity securities.
 
     Analysed by country/territory, the mainland of China continued to be the
largest source of Hong Kong's total primary income inflow in the fourth
quarter of 2023, accounting for 37.1%. This was followed by the British
Virgin Islands (BVI), with a share of 20.0%. Regarding total primary income
outflow, the mainland of China and the BVI remained the most important
destinations in the fourth quarter of 2023, accounting for 31.8% and 21.2%
respectively.
 
     For 2023 as a whole, Hong Kong's GNI increased by 8.8% over a year
earlier to $3,259.0 billion at current market prices. The difference of
$267.7 billion from GDP for the same year (estimated at $2,991.3 billion)
represented a net primary income inflow of the same amount and was equivalent
to 8.9% of GDP in that year. The total primary income inflow was estimated at
$2,048.6 billion, or 68.5% of GDP in 2023 while the corresponding outflow at
$1,780.9 billion, or 59.5% of GDP in 2023. After netting out the effect of
price changes, Hong Kong's GNI increased by 4.9% in real terms in 2023 over
2022.
 
Further Information
 
     GDP and GNI are closely related indicators for measuring economic
performance. GDP is a measure of the total value of production of all



resident producing units of an economy. GNI denotes the total income earned
by residents of an economy from engaging in various economic activities,
irrespective of whether the economic activities are carried out within the
economic territory of the economy or outside.
 
     Figures of GNI and primary income flows analysed by income component
from the first quarter of 2022 to the fourth quarter of 2023 are presented in
Table A, while selected major country/territory breakdowns of primary income
inflow and outflow for the same quarters are presented in Tables B(1) and
B(2) respectively.
 
     Statistics on GDP and GNI from 2022 onwards and primary income flows for
2023 are subject to revision when more data are incorporated.
 
     More detailed statistics are given in the report "Gross National Income
and External Primary Income Flows, Fourth Quarter 2023". Users can browse and
download this publication at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1040005&scode=250).
 
     For enquiries about GNI and related statistics, please contact the
Balance of Payments Branch (2) of the C&SD (Tel: 3903 7054 or email:
gni@censtatd.gov.hk).

Statistics of Stored Value Facilities
Schemes Issued by SVF Licensees

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:
 
     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) published today (March 15)
statistics on Stored Value Facilities (SVF) schemes issued by SVF licensees
for the fourth quarter of 2023.

     The SVF scheme statistics (see Annex) include quarterly data on SVF
schemes issued by the SVF licensees of the relevant periods. Starting from
the statistics for Q1/2022, the HKMA began to publish "add value"
transactions data to provide more information regarding SVF transactions
(Note 1).

     According to the quarterly statistics, the total number of SVF accounts
in use (Note 2) was 71.43 million by the end of Q4/2023, representing a
3.8 per cent increase from the previous quarter. The total number of SVF
transactions was around 2.0 billion for Q4/2023, or 3.7 per cent higher than
the previous quarter. The total value of SVF transactions was HK$164.5
billion for Q4/2023, representing a 2.6 per cent decrease from the previous
quarter. Of the total transaction value, HK$43.8 billion was related to

https://www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1040005&scode=250
mailto:gni@censtatd.gov.hk
http://www.government-world.com/statistics-of-stored-value-facilities-schemes-issued-by-svf-licensees-10/
http://www.government-world.com/statistics-of-stored-value-facilities-schemes-issued-by-svf-licensees-10/


point-of-sale spending payment, HK$25.2 billion in online spending payment,
HK$13.7 billion in P2P funds transfer and HK$81.7 billion in add value. The
total float and SVF deposit (Note 3) was HK$17.2 billion for the end of
Q4/2023, 0.5 per cent lower than the previous quarter.
      
     As compared with the end of Q4/2022, the total number of SVF accounts in
use at the end of Q4/2023 was up by 16.2 per cent, and the total float and
SVF deposit was up by 2.5 per cent. The total number and value of SVF
transactions during Q4/2023 were up by 4.6 per cent and 1.9 per cent
respectively year-on-year.

Note 1: Before Q1/2022, SVF transactions data comprise point-of-sale spending
payment, online spending payment and P2P funds transfer. Following the
publication of "add value" transactions, transactions relating to certain
receipts of online spending payment and P2P funds transfer that were
previously counted under "online spending payment" or "P2P funds transfer"
are now counted under "add value" to reflect the relevant nature of such
transactions.

Note 2: "Total number of SVF accounts in use" refers to the total number of
SVF accounts that can be used as at the end of the reporting period. 

Note 3: The terms "float" and "SVF deposit" follow their definitions in the
Payment Systems and Stored Value Facilities Ordinance. 

Statistics of payment cards issued in
Hong Kong for fourth quarter 2023

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Monetary Authority:

     The Hong Kong Monetary Authority (HKMA) published today (March 15)
statistics of payment cards issued in Hong Kong for the fourth quarter of
2023.
      
     The payment card statistics (see Annex) include quarterly data on credit
and debit cards issued in Hong Kong under the credit and/or debit card
schemes of the eight payment card scheme operators (Note 1). The HKMA began
to publish the payment card statistics on a quarterly basis in June 2010 to
enhance transparency of the payment card industry in Hong Kong, in line with
international practice.
      
     According to the quarterly statistics, the total number of credit cards
in circulation (Note 2) was 19.69 million by the end of Q4/2023. The figure
represents a 0.8 per cent increase from the previous quarter and a 1.0 per
cent increase from the previous year. The number and value of credit card
transactions (including retail sales and cash advances) (Note 3) are
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susceptible to seasonal factors and the general economic environment, making
the trends more prone to fluctuation. The total number of credit card
transactions was 303.15 million for Q4/2023, representing a 10.2 per cent
increase from the previous quarter and a 22.4 per cent increase from the same
period in 2022. The total value of credit card transactions was HK$244.9
billion for Q4/2023, representing a 8.1 per cent increase from the previous
quarter and a 13.4 per cent increase from the same period in 2022. Of the
total transaction value, HK$179.7 billion (73.4 per cent) was related to
retail spending in Hong Kong, HK$55.5 billion (22.7 per cent) in retail
spending overseas and HK$9.7 billion (4.0 per cent) in cash advances.
      
       The total number of debit cards in circulation is not available due to
overlapping of debit card brands in a single card. Like the number and value
of credit card transactions, the number and value of debit card transactions
in relation to retail sales and bills payments (Note 4) are also affected by
seasonal factors. On a quarterly basis, the total number of debit card
transactions in relation to retail sales and bills payments increased by 6.4
per cent to 48.65 million while the total value increased by 7.2 per cent to
HK$73.1 billion in Q4/2023. When compared to the same period in 2022, the
total number increased by 2.2 per cent and the total value dropped by 3.8 per
cent in Q4/2023.

Note 1: The payment card statistics are compiled from data on credit and
debit cards issued in Hong Kong by both authorized institutions (AIs) and
non-authorized institutions (non-AIs) under the credit and/or debit card
schemes of the eight payment card scheme operators ("the card operators").
The card operators, in alphabetical order, are American Express
International, Inc., Discover Financial Services (Hong Kong) Limited, EPS
Company (Hong Kong) Limited (EPSCO), JCB International (Asia) Ltd, Joint
Electronic Teller Services Ltd. (JETCO), MasterCard Asia/Pacific Pte. Ltd.,
UnionPay International Co. Ltd and Visa Worldwide Pte. Limited.

Note 2: A credit card issued in Hong Kong only carries one credit card brand.
The total number of credit cards in circulation refers to the total number of
credit cards (i.e. cards with a credit function) issued in Hong Kong under
the credit card schemes of card operators (but excluding EPSCO and JETCO,
which do not operate a credit card scheme). Some of these credit cards carry
debit card functions, i.e. the credit card can be used for making
purchases/payments or cash withdrawal at ATMs through directly debiting
cardholders' bank accounts.

Note 3: The total number/value of credit card transactions refer to the total
number/value of transactions made via credit card accounts of credit cards
issued in Hong Kong under the credit card schemes of card operators
(excluding EPSCO and JETCO). Starting from March 2015, a Hong Kong/overseas
spending breakdown of credit card retail sales transactions is provided.

Note 4: The total number/value of debit card transactions in relation to
retail sales/bill payments refers to the total number/value of those
transactions made via debiting cardholders' bank accounts. Some of the eight
card operators do not operate a debit card scheme. Care should be exercised
in combining the credit card retail sales figures and the debit card retail



sales/bills payment figures because of the possibility of double counting. 


